



22nd June 2021

June

Week beginning

21st Parent/Teacher/

student meetings

Thursday 24th Free Dress Day

Wed 30th Early Childhood GT4GC

July

Thursday 1st Reading Celebration

Friday 2nd Primary GT4GC

Last day of term

Assembly Hosting Roster

Early Childhood - Thursdays at 12.10pm

24/6 Mr Ankin - hosting

Primary - Fridays at 11.15am

25/6 5/6 Chatterton to host

2/3 Johnson to share

Whole School Assembly on Friday 2nd July at 11.10am

FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK

Hello everyone,

Parent, Teacher, Student Learning **Discussions** We are the now on the downward slope towards the end of term. Less than two weeks to go - and they will be busy. This week of course is Parent/Teacher/Student meetings, where we encourage you to come in to discuss the learning and participation of your child for the first half of this year – as a partnership together. It was encouraging to see so many students joining in the discussion with their parents and teacher yesterday afternoon, explaining their learning goals and goals for the remainder new of If you have not had an opportunity to book a time to meet with your child's teacher please call the Office on 63922272 and Katrina or Mel will be pleased to organise a time for you. Even if you think things are going well, these are important conversations to be a part of throughout your child's education.

Prospect High School Taster Day

Today our Grade 5 and 6 students headed off to Prospect High School to experience a Taster Day. This is a part of PHS transition support program to give primary school students an idea of what to expect and what to look forward to as they move towards high school. There will be several other experiences for our Grade 5 and 6 students throughout the year, as well as opportunities for parents to tour the school and learn about the experiences provided for students in year seven and beyond.

Other Events

Some of the other events taking place in the next two weeks are: the State Cross Country Carnival at Symmons Plains being run today - we wish our competing team, along with Mr Preece the best of luck; Free Dress Day on Thursday, Readers Cup on Thursday, and Good Things for Good Choices celebrations next week. Classes will also be involved in Buddy celebrations of the gains our students are making in reading through the intensive focus of teachers and learners across our school.

Jeanagh Viney

Jeanagh Viney Principal





NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY

Premier's Reading Challenge

Next week is the final week of the challenge – let's aim for 15 minutes of reading each day at home!

Readers' Cup

Congratulations to all of our Readers' Cup teams but particularly to The Dumbledorks who were our school winners. They will be competing virtually this week against 13 other Primary Schools in an attempt to win the Readers' Cup trophy. Good luck Dumbledorks!



Happy reading from the Library Team – Mrs Jessica Marston (Teacher-Librarian) and Mrs Bronwyn Walker (Library Technician).

eSmart News

I have been following some fantastic people on Facebook who are helping me keep up to date with positive ways to manage my own children's online behaviours and habits, as well as managing the risks involved. Keeping up to date with regular information is essential if your children are online. I will share some of these people with you over coming newsletters and encourage you to look them up online or follow them on social media.

This Week's Featured eSmart Superstar – Rebecca Sparrow

https://rebeccasparrow.com/

https://www.facebook.com/RebeccaSparrowWriter

Mrs Jessica Marston – Acting AST/eSmart Co-ordinator



Rebecca Sparrow

Rebecca Sparrow's life mission is to help kids flourish during their tween and teen years.

ARTSTART 2021

Twice a year the Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery (QVMAG) organise an exhibition for primary aged children known as ArtStart. ArtStart's theme this year was centred around 'thoughts, memories and dreams'. Kinder Tyers' budding young artists created some beautiful pictures of themselves standing under brightly coloured umbrellas being showered by rainbow rain. Four of our clever students were selected to have their work displayed in The Art-Start exhibition; Harvey, Beatrix, Pearl and Eliza. The children were able to preview their work last Wednesday evening and this will be part of the exhibition at the Royal Park site until November. We are so proud of all of our little artists in Kinder Tyers!

Lizzie Tyers



KINDERGARTEN 2022

Is your child, or do you know of a family in the local area who has a child turning 5 in 2022? If so they are eligible to begin Kindergarten next year. If you are in the Hagley catchment area and intend to enrol your child at Hagley for 2022 please complete a quick 'intention to enrol' form via the link on our *Launching into Learning—Hagley Farm School* Facebook page. Official enrolment forms will be available at the beginning of Term 3. If you require a paper



copy of the intention to enrol form please contact the school office. Any questions, please email me at lisa.ankin@education.tas.gov.au or contact the school office on 63922272.

AWARD RECIPIENTS

Merit Certificates

Primary: Darcy Mc, Bailey M, Ruby G, Darren C, Ava F, Georgie R, Tyrone K, Isabella M, Toby L, Bailey H, Archie

J, Blake G

Early Childhood: Nate, Jett, Zoe, Lydia, Tessa, Anton, Iris

GT4GC

Early Childhood: Georgie F, Conwae P, Laken H, Hamish H, Darcy W

Primary: Darcy Mc, Lucy W, Taylor G, Alexis C

FREE DRESS DAY

Our Student Parliament fundraiser is this Thursday 24th June. Students are allowed to wear free dress to school for the day and we ask that they bring a gold coin donation for St Giles. Students are reminded they need to wear clothing that is suitable for school and also the cold weather



GRADE 5/6 SPORT

Sport this Friday is at Campbelltown. Any students travelling will be unable to order their lunch. Students will be told more details later in the week.

GROWTH AND DEVELOPMENT

I will be in classrooms during Term 3 working with students to develop their understanding around growth and development.

The table below outlines the content that will be covered for each level:

Prep-2 (2 lessons)	Year 3-4 (3 lessons)	Year 5-6 (3 lessons)
Protective behaviours, public and private - who we can talk to if we have a problem or	Growing up - introduction to puberty	Puberty - physical, social and emotional changes
worry Growing up - how I have	Basic information about reproduction	Basic information about reproduction
changed since I was a baby	Respect, body safety and help seeking	Healthy relationships, bounda- ries and respect
Naming body parts		·

If you would like more information about the content of these lessons, a parent information session will be held on **Friday the 23rd of July at 2:30pm** in the library.

If you would like more information but cannot attend this session, please let the office know and I will contact you by phone.

If you do not wish for your child to participate in these sessions, please let their teacher know.

Chanelle McCormack

School Health Nurse

SCHOOL ASSOCIATION NEWS

Under our existing Constitution, the School Association has an opportunity to change the combination of its Committee members and, as such, a new parent representative position on the Committee has become available. This is a great opportunity and if you are interested, please complete the Nomination Form on the next page and send in to Carol Spencer by 2nd July.

Also, we are in need of banking volunteers. Again if interested, please email below or contact Kym Hingston on 0409 502 178.

Regards, Anna Clark

hagleyschoolassociation@gmail.com

Hagley Farm School Association Committee Nomination Form

- Completed forms can be scanned and emailed to: carol.spencer@education.tas.gov.au or passed in at the School Office. Please check all details carefully as incomplete forms will not be able to be accepted.
- A copy School Association Constitution is available from the office or by visiting the Online School Association Constitution Register at https://documentcentre.education.tas.gov.au/Pages/schoolassociations/a-z.aspx.

The School Association Committee has vacancies commencing 2021 School Association Year. There is one parent member vacancy on the Committee. This position is for a period of two School Association Calendar years.

Nominations for these vacancies close on 2nd July 2021. If there are more nominations than vacancies, elections will be held online in the first week of Term 3.

Further information on the School Association can be found at:

- The School Office
- https://www.education.tas.gov.au/community-and-providers/school-associations-tasmania/

Hagley Farm School Association invites you to consider nomination for one of these positions. To nominate, please complete the information below and provide a brief statement (no more than 100 words) indicating how you will contribute to the Association.

Nominated Person's	Details			
l,	, confirm that I am a	, confirm that I am a member of the Hagley Farm School Association and I wish to		
nominate for the po	osition of [parent / community i	member] on the School Association Committee		
Signed by Nominato	or:	Date/		
Daniel Marie		51		
Proposer Name:		Signed:		
Seconder Name:		Signed:		
Please note the pro	poser and seconder should be f	from the same category of membership, i.e. parents nominate s are nominated by any member.		
Brief Statement of	Contribution:			

Please return this form to the Returning Officer, Carol Spencer by 2nd July 2021.

JUST SWIM

Intensive Learn to swim Program

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

Monday 5th to Friday 9th July 5 Day Program

This is a great way for children to learn, consolidate and advance their swimming skills

- . 30 min lesson daily with the same teacher
- For ages 4 to 12
- Small classes
- Book now as spaces are limited

Book Now 6344 2244

www.justswim.com.au

info@justswim.com.au

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK

LAUNCESTON SWIM SCHOOL

Swimming, Water Safety and Fun all in one

5 Day Intensive Learn to Swim Program July school holidays

Be ready for school swimming

Monday 5th July to Friday 9th July

Booking required by Friday 18th June

Indoors, warm, qualified AUSTSWIM instructors

Classes to suit all levels, from beginner

to stroke correction for children from 4 years of age.

For more information please call

Launceston Swim School on 6343 3565

email: swim@launcestonswimschool.com.au

KEEPING ACTIVE WHILE LEARNING A LIFE

SKILL





